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A Tradition of Excellence 

From the Relieving Principal’s Desk 

It’s a busy but exciting time of year.  Our school staff are finishing up assessing the growth of our students in 
readiness to write the Semester 2 reports.  The Semester 2 reports will give you a clear picture of your child’s 
achievements.  They will help you understand how your child is progressing and how we can support your 
child’s future learning.  Personal achievement has been articulated or written by the student to reflect an area 
of improvement and staff will also identify an area of significant growth.  
 
I was so proud to see many of primary students perform at the Grafton Eisteddfod last week. Our choir and 
dance students did a marvellous job.  We received 1st place in Stage 2 Choir, 2nd place for Stage 3 Choir and 
Stage 3 Dance Ensemble and a Highly Commendable for Stage 2 Dance Ensemble.  A big thank you to Mrs 
Eveleigh, Mrs Rose, Mr Keogh and Jill for supporting our students.   
 
It’s wonderful to have the opportunity after COVID to get out and explore different settings.  Our Year 3 
students enjoyed a day excursion at the Peach Farm recently.  Our Year 1 and 2 students also enjoyed 
themselves at their excursions last week.  They had fun at Spring-loaded, Ten Pin Bowling and enjoyed picnic 
lunches.   
 
Yesterday we had the last of our Kinder Kritters sessions.  The preschoolers were very excited to come to 
Grafton PS for their second full day.  I’m sure they are feeling more confident about what school is like, 
exploring our environment, getting to know staff and making new friends.  We can’t wait to see them return 
next year in their school unforms.  Thanks to Mrs Black and the Kindergarten team!!  More transitions are 
occurring next week.  Many Year 6 students are attending a full day at Grafton High School on Monday.  Our 
Year 2 students will be spending the week on the primary campus in readiness for 2023.   
 
Our small yet hard working P&C had a successful Disco this week.  The students were well behaved, danced up 
a storm and sang along to many songs.  Many of our mums, aunties and nans are off today on the P&C Mums 
Retreat– shop up big ladies! 
 
As we approach the last few weeks of term, we have many events on the calendar.  Our School Concert at the 
Saraton on 7th of December, Presentation Day Ceremony at the Saraton 8th of December, Green Level Reward 
Session 12th of December, Year 6 Farewell at the Racecourse 15th December and Year 6 Excursion on the last 
day of term, Friday 16th of December.   
 
Have a fabulous fortnight,  
 
Mrs Fletcher  
Relieving Principal 
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During such a busy term, parents receive so many notes home. One of these 

recent notes was one asking parents if they wished us to do some of their "back to 

school" shopping on their behalf.   In 2023, we are offering families the opportunity 

to purchase a resource pack of classroom requirements which will save parents 

time and money.  We have had a great response to this offer and hope to get the 

bulk orders in as soon as possible.   If you wish to order a resource pack for your 

child, please return the note by Friday 25th November.  (No money is required 

until next February). 

Resource Packs 2023 

Special mentions 

Congratulations to Milla (left) who travelled to Sydney 
to represent North Coast at the NSW PSSA State Trials 

after the championships were 
unfortunately washed out. 

 

She had a fabulous time and further developed her 
bowling technique.  Milla was also lucky enough to 

meet Australian Women's Cricket greats Alyssa Healy 
and Ellyse Perry. 

 
Congratulations also to Oscar (right) who was invited to 

join the Regional Youth Orchestra recently. 
 

Well done to both students on their 
wonderful achievements ! 

Grafton Eisteddfod 

So many talented students.  Well done to our primary students 
who competed at the Grafton Eisteddfod last week.  We 

received many wonderful comments and the students enjoyed 
performing.  Junior Choir - 1st place, Senior choir - 2nd place, 

Junior Dance - Highly Commendable, Senior Dance - 2nd place. 
 

Thanks to the many staff who continue to give our students 
these great opportunities.  Well done team GPS! 

Are you moving away over the Christmas holidays, or are you 
moving to Grafton and will be enrolling at our great school?  If the 
answer is "yes" then we need to know ASAP. 
It is vital that we have the correct enrolment numbers for staffing 
and class placements for 2023.  We are planning and drafting them 
now. 
If you are moving away and have not informed us, or if you would 
like to speak to someone about a new enrolment, can you please 
call the office on 66421000 or email grafton-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
If we have the correct information, we can make the best decisions 
for our school in 2023. 
Thanking you in advance for your help. 

Enrolments 2023 



Peach Farm Day Excursion - Year 3 

A marvellous day was had by 
our Year 3 students at The 
Peach Farm.  Making new 
friends with all the resident 
animals was a highlight! 
The students were able to get 
up close and personal for 
feeding time and their furry 
friends were showered with 
loads of attention and plenty 
of pats! 

Ten Pin Bowling - Year 2 

The pins went flying last week as our Year 2 
students enjoyed some time ten pin bowling! 

 
Afterwards, it was off for a picnic lunch in the park. 

 
A great day was had by all! 

WHAT’S COMING UP... 
 
Nov 18, 19 & 20 – P & C Mums Retreat - Gold Coast 
 
Nov 21 – GHS Combined Schools Orientation Day - Year 6 
 
Nov 21 – Year 2 Transition Week 
 
Nov 29 – SGHS Year 6 to 7 - Transition Day 
 
Dec 1 – Badge ceremonies both campuses 
 
Dec 5 - Rehearsal Day - Saraton Theatre 
 

Dec 7 - Christmas Gala Concert at the Saraton 
 
Dec 8 - Presentation Day 
 
Dec 12 - Green Level Rewards - Movies and other activities 
 
Dec 14 - Reports handed out to students  
 
Dec 15 - Year 6 Farewell 
 
Dec 16 - Year 6 - Big Banana Waterpark 
 
Dec 16 - Last day of Term for students 

Calendar 

Springloaded - Year 1 

Our excited Year 1 students jumped on the bus and headed to Springloaded in 
Coffs Harbour last week.  There were lots of laughs and smiles as our students 

jumped, tumbled, climbed, rolled and spun their way through the day! 

Thank you 

 
 

Thank you to our hard working P&C for purchasing our new 
netball singlets. 

 
They will look great out on the court! 



Library News 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) provides a framework for our school to support the wellbeing of every 
student.  It is an evidence based, positive, social, student focused approach to behaviour that involves the 
whole school community.  It includes creating, teaching and rewarding expected and pro-social behaviours 
that involves everyone, everywhere and every time.  Our Green Level Rewards have been set for the term and 
the students are excited.  Let's hope many of our students can reach 40 points this term and have the choice 
of what reward they would like to participate in.  

Gala Christmas Concert 

Green Level Rewards 

Bookclub Issue 8 is out now! 
This is the last Bookclub for the year.  Cash orders can be placed in the red box in the 

Library.  Orders will close Friday 2nd December, week 8. 



Community Notices 
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